Jack W. Campbell, IV **Executive Director**

NORTH CAROLINA

PresidentDr. Ashley Duggins

Vice President

William (Bill) Mixon

Mailing Address:

6015 Farrington Rd., Suite 201 Chapel Hill, NC 27517

919-246-1050 FAX: 919-246-1056 www.ncbop.org

Clinton R. Pinyan Brooks, Pierce, McLendon, Humphrey & Leonard, LLP Legal Counsel

BOARD OF PHARMACY



Members
Dr. J. Andrew Bowman
Mischelle Corbin
Wallace Nelson
Dr. Keith A. Vance

September 25, 2020

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Joint Legislative Administrative Procedure Oversight Committee, Virginia.Barlow@ncleg.gov

Senator Kathy Harrington, Co-Chair Representative Sarah Stevens, Co-Chair

Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations, govops@ncleg.net

Senator Phil Berger, Co-Chair Representative Tim Moore, Co-Chair

Office of the State Budget and Management

Charles Perusse, State Budget Director charles.perusse@osbm.nc.gov

Kela Lockamy, Executive Assistant to State Budget Director kela.lockamy@osbm.nc.gov

Dear All:

The North Carolina Board of Pharmacy submits this report on its exercise of regulatory flexibility during the COVID-19 public health emergency, as required by Session Law 2020-3, Section 4.38.

The Board of Pharmacy:

Issued an emergency services waiver authorizing a pharmacist or nationally-certified
pharmacy technician holding a license or registration in good standing in another state
to practice in North Carolina during the declared emergency without being licensed or
registered with the North Carolina Board of Pharmacy as long as that pharmacist or

nationally-certified technician held a National Association of Boards of Pharmacy Passport (available without cost during the pandemic emergency).

- Issued an emergency services waiver authorizing the use of remote work technology for tasks such as prescription order entry and prescription data verification notwithstanding any provision of the Pharmacy Practice Act to the contrary. This waiver allowed pharmacies additional flexibility to maintain patient services while reducing risks of person-to-person coronavirus transmission.
- Waived enforcement of the requirement that an immunizing pharmacist hold a current provider level cardiopulmonary resuscitation certificate if the certification expires during the state of emergency. CPR courses have been, for obvious reasons, sparse during the pandemic. This waiver ensured that previously-certified immunizing pharmacists could continue to provide immunizations during the pandemic.
- Waived for 2020 graduates of an ACPE-approved school of pharmacy who have applied for licensure in North Carolina rule language limiting status as a "pharmacy intern" to students "enrolled in approved academic internship programs." The waiver ensures that 2020 pharmacy school graduates retain intern status and therefore the ability to perform all acts constituting the practice pharmacy while under supervision by a North Carolina licensed pharmacist through the end of the year while completing the licensure process.

Sincerely yours,

Jay Campbell

Executive Director

Ashley Duggins, Pharm.D., President, Board of Pharmacy

cc: